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T HE  PAPERS in  this issue  arose  largely as 
a  result of a conference on high-power tubes  held at  

Monterey, California, in March 1976.  While the conference 
itself  was a closed meeting with no published proceedings, 
it was felt that a  number of the  papers  presented were 
suitable for open publication. The  three Guest  Editors 
were all present at  Monterey (David J. Bates  as  General 
Chairman of the conference). We therefore solicited both 
written versions of suitable  papers  and permission to have 
a special  issue of this Transactions devoted to tubes. Owing 
to a scheduling problem,  a  special issue was not initially 
approved;  this, coupled with  a  shortness of time,  caused 
the  number of papers  submitted  to be less than expected, 
but  three papers  unconnected with the conference were 
added.  Subsequently,  rescheduling of another issue re- 
sulted in this becoming a  de facto Special Issue  on Electron 
Tubes. 

There is no doubt  that a renewed interest in tubes is 
being shown by the US Department of Defense; this,  as 
well as  an ever increasing commercial application of mi- 
crowaves, indicates that  tube research and development 
activity will  be greater in the coming decade than during 
the  last decade. It is quite possible that more than  an oc- 
casional tube paper will once again be published  in this 
Transactions. 

The  distribution of subjects is of interest: there is one 
klystron  paper, two on crossed field devices, two on trav- 

eling wave tubes,  and  three on refocusing and collector 
depression,  with  applications to  TWT’s mainly in  mind. 
The increasing dominance of the  TWT as a  subject of in- 
terest is clear, while the magnetron (which still  retains the 
largest volume of sales because of the microwave oven) is 
not  represented at  all. Then,  there is one paper on gas 
tubes  and two in the  area of failure analysis, which ought 
to  receive more attention. It is a curious irony that  the 
problem discussed by Haas et al. stemmed  directly from 
a decision on brazing taken by one of us (J. Rodney M. 
Vaughan) in the early 1960’s. It is also a good example of 
the cross-disciplinary nature of failure analysis problems: 
the component  actually failing was a  transistor,  but  its 
destruction was caused by a  momentary malfunction (arc) 
in the  tube,  and once the problem had been unraveled by 
Haas  and his colleagues, the immediate  solution was seen 
to  be a modification of the supply  circuit, with revised 
processing of the ceramics as a longer-term approach. The 
need to be prepared to cross boundaries in order to find the 
most cost-effective solutions to failure problems was a 
major topic of discussion at  the Monterey conference and 
requires further  study. 
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